Council Meeting

24th April 2013
Notice of Motion under Council Procedure Rule 14

Disposal of former Police Stations
(a) this Council notes that:

· a number of former Police Stations in Calderdale and in other parts of West Yorkshire are in the process of being disposed of by the Police and Crime Commissioner; and
· these buildings are often substantial buildings occupying important positions in town centres;
(b) this Council believes that these buildings should be seen as important public assets and that the public should have an input to the disposal process;
(c) this Council therefore requests the Leader/Chief Executive to contact the West Yorkshire Police and Crime Commissioner informing him of this Councils’ view and requesting that a disposal process similar to that employed by this Council be adopted by him,  in particular, before any disposal of a former police station takes place, discussions should be held with the local residents, local councillors and representatives of partner organisations to explore the best use of such buildings in the future; and
(d) this Council further requests its representatives on the West Yorkshire Police and Crime Panel to pursue this matter as appropriate.

Submitted by Councillor Battye
